TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


APPROVED DRAFT MINUTES OF TOWNSHIP SPECIAL BOARD MEETING AS PREPARED WITH ONE TYPO 5-0
NOVEMBER 13, 2020
COMMUNITY SERVICES BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Martel, Schultz, Cook and Windiate
Absent:  Petersen
Audience:  +/- 11

THE PURPOSE OF THIS SPECIAL MEETING IS TO DISCUSS AGENDA ITEMS ONLY.  OTHER ISSUES WHICH WOULD NORMALLY COME BEFORE THE BOARD AT A REGULAR MEETING WILL ONLY BE DISCUSSED IF THE FULL BOARD IS PRESENT AND THERE IS A NEED FOR URGENCY.

1. Meeting convened at 11:00 am followed by the pledge to the flag.  Public Comment received from Mike Bertram, who believes the payroll resolution is good, aggressive, and he supports it.  Marina Friend believes the clerk and treasurer should recuse themselves from the vote on this issue because it benefits both of them.  Jerry HUBBELLHubble asked how much the Deputy Clerk made last year.  He believes that if some of the responsibilities are given to the treasurer, the Clerk should take back some from the deputy.  

2. Payroll-discussion, recommendations and assignment of payroll:  Board discussion included comments from Schultz, who believes this resolution will allow the clerk time to catch up on statutory duties.  Martel states that many townships have turned their payroll duties over to outside vendors, as it gets more and more complex.  He believes this is not a bad idea, for the moment.  Cook agrees with Schultz’ statements, and believes the Clerk can ask for payroll back at a later date.  The Clerk is not in favor of this resolution and would like to keep the payroll function in the Clerk’s office.  If approved, she is in favor of an hourly wage rather than adding to the Treasurer’s salary.  With discussion completed, the Motion by Cook to approve Resolution 2020-08, which reassigns payroll duties to the treasurer, was seconded by Martel and passed 3-1 roll call vote, with the Clerk casting the nay vote.

3. Public Comments:  Deb Graber thinks that when there are payroll issues, it can hurt morale.  This resolution is a positive step in the right direction.

4. Board Comments:  Martel is worried about the increase in COVID-19 cases and believes we can and need to be more vigilant.  Schultz commented that she wants this payroll resolution to work.  It is a positive step.  With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 11:24 am.

These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regular meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate
Township Clerk
